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MEMORANDUM

TO:		PARTICIPANTS IN THE SERDI COUNCIL OF PEERS FUTURE PROGRAMMING 
		WORK SESSION
CC:		SERDI COUNCIL OF PEERS
FROM:		JIM YOUNGQUIST
DATE:		June 1, 2022

RE:		SUMMARY OF MAY 18, 2022 SERDI COUNCIL OF PEERS FUTURE PROGRAMMING
 		WORK SESSION

Attendees
Aaron Sizemore (Va.)		President Martha Heeter (Va.)	Rick Yakubic (Tenn.)
Heather Feldman (Ga.)	Areatha Clark (S.C.)			Michelle Jordan (Ala.)
Robert Hiett (N.C.)		Gerald Carter (Ala.)		          Jennifer Codo-Salisbury (Fla.)
David Richardson (N.C.)	Melinda Goode (Tenn.)		Pat Steed (Fla.)
Leanne Mazer (Md.)		Treasurer Carol Jackson (W.Va.)	Ron Mitchum (S.C.)
Danna Stansbury (N.C.)	Kevin Byrd (Va.)			Lisa Sandt (Ala.)
Chris Rietow (Fla.)		Scott Warner (Md.)			Anthony Starr (N.C.)
Amy Kennedy (Ky.)		Mike Blount (Miss.)			Brandon Davis (Va.)
Scott Koons (Fla.)		Sasha Grist (Ark.)			Eric Sexton (Ky.)
Vice President Randy Imler (S.C.)  Vicki Glass (SERDI Staff)	Jim Youngquist (SERDI Staff)

President Martha Heeter and Vice President Randy Imler called the Council of Peers to a Future Programming Work Session prior to beginning of Annual Professional Development Conference at Annapolis.  In addition to the requesting the Council of Peers attendance, President Heeter invited any of the members to attend.  Topics discussed were:

Adjusting Meeting Days for Annual Development Conference & New Executive Directors Training

Following the 2019 Annual Development Conference at Wilmington, N.C., a survey was sent out to all executive directors in the 12-state SERDI region. The purpose of the survey was to solicit input on when the conference should be held.  With the large turnover of executive directors, the leadership thought it would be a good idea to see how the membership felt about continuing the Saturday-Sunday-Monday format that had been established in 1996.  The results showed that 24 new executive directors indicated that they would participate in SERDI if it were held during the week. They would not participate if it was on the weekend.   A decision was made to move the conference to a Wednesday-Thursday-Friday morning to accommodate that request.  COVID caused both the 2020 and 2021 conferences to be held virtually.  The 2022 Annapolis conference was the first test of the changed format.




As it turned out, a number of new directors did not attend Annapolis, and the mid-week structure effectiveness was not really given a fair chance because of a number of regular attendees were not able to attend due to K-College graduations and Board meetings.

With concurrence of the work session participants, President Heeter sent out a survey to the 2022 SERDI membership with a 48-hour turnaround requesting input on a meeting day format.
53 of the 88 members responded.  The majority felt a Sunday-Monday-Tuesday format would work best.  It was also determined that the conference would be move to April to reduce the conflict with school graduations. The 2023 Annual Development Conference will follow that format in Georgia.

With regard to the New Executive Directors Training, the program has become an annual event.  Up until 2022, the New Executive Directors Training has been held directly in front of the Annual Professional Development Conference at the conference site.  Last fall, it was decided by the Council of Peers, that perhaps it would be better to hold the training separately as a marketing tool to get new directors interested in becoming involved in SERDI.  Attendance at the March 4-5 New Executive Directors Training was very successful with 20 new executive directors in attendance.  

It was decided at the conclusion of the discussion, that the training should be held during throughout the annual conference is breakout sessions.  The 2023 annual conference will include the breakout session format.

An Annual Deputy Directors/High Performing Employee Conference

While SERDI was created as a professional development association for regional council executive directors only,  In recent years there has been some sentiment towards broadening the scope of SERDI offerings.  Fly-Ins on Communications, Marketing, and the Future of Regional Councils have been open to regional council staffs and many non-executive directors have participated.  There was a suggestion in recent months that deputy directors and high performing employees of member regional councils should have their own SERDI training or be involved in modules offered for them during the Annual Professional Development Conference.  

After thorough discussion, it was decided that such an annual conference was needed and fully supported but not  as part of the Annual Professional Development Conference.  Therefore, the participants said it should be held separately as a Fly-In event.  

The annual event would have to foci.  The first focus would be on the responsibilities and challenges that the deputy directors and high performing regional staff in their councils and specifically to their executive directors.  The second focus would be on Regional Councils 101…a history, purpose, roles, programs, relationships, etc.


The three deputy directors that serve as at-large members of the Council of Peers will be responsible identifying other deputy directors and or high performing staff from throughout the region to come up with a design for the annual event.  The Lead SERDI staff will also support the efforts as directed by the group.

Marketing SERDI

It was the consensus of the group that SERDI must develop a marketing effort to promote the value of the association to its members, particularly the newer executive directors.  It was stated that there need to be a new website, a new logo, and a new tagline.  It was suggested that Erica Allison and her company Formations PR+ out of Hendersonville, N.C. should be talked to about working with the association on this effort. Erica has been involved with regional councils through the SERDI region and nationally and facilitated the Fly-In on Communications several years ago.

A committee was appointed to work on this effort that includes President Heeter, Heather Feldman, Pat Steed, and Danna Stansbury. The Lead SERDI staff will also support the efforts as directed by the group.
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